South River – Machar Fire Committee Meeting Minutes

Tuesday, January 13, 2015 at 5:00 p.m. at the Fire Department

Present:
Les Mahon







Doug Sewell







Blair Flowers

Staff Present:
Risto Maki, Fire Chief







Brad Schell, Deputy Fire Chief







Skye Buchanan, Secretary

Guests:
Ray Maki







Bill Russell







Braden Schell

Absent:
Harvey Pinkerton

1.
Meeting called to order


The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Les Mahon at 5:10 p.m.

2.
Declarations of Pecuniary Interest – none 

3. 
Deputations – none 

4. 
Discussion 


Replacement Tanker

A discussion took place regarding the replacement tanker for the South River - Machar Fire Department and regarding motion #2015-06.  The Council for the Village of South River passed a motion approving the Fire Committee’s motion.  Les Mahon advised that he is disappointed as Motion #2015-06 was passed unanimously at the previous Committee meeting.  He advised that he thought the issue was settled at the Committee level.  He asked Blair Flowers to advise as to what happened with the Machar Council.
Blair Flowers advised that Council wanted to discuss this matter further and that Council has some questions which they want answers to:

a.)
Harvey Pinkerton found a company that can install tanks onto other trucks.

b.)  
Machar Council has questions regarding the Tanker Accreditation Program with home owners insurance.

c.)
How much will this affect the budget.

Risto Maki provided research regarding the issues.  He also advised of the following:

a.)
To apply for the Accreditation Program, you cannot use a truck that has a tank added to it as this is not ULS and NFCA compliant.  Also, it would be difficult to find a truck that would have a chassis strong enough to support the weight of the tank.  Risto Maki also advised that he has researched other alternatives in the past and has not come up with a truck suitable to be a used replacement tanker.  Retrofitting a truck to be a Tanker would cost more than $100,000.00.
b.)
Once a Tanker has been purchased the Fire Department will apply for the ULC Accreditation.  If the Department passes the accreditation, then home owners within five kilometers of the Fire Department without a working fire hydrant will probably save $200.00 to $300.00 on their home insurance.  The Fire Department will not pass the accreditation program with a used Tanker.

c.)
The budget will increase to $18,000.00 from 2014, which includes financing.


Operating budget is drafted for $289,549.00.


There will be a lifetime warranty on the tank and a five year warranty on the power train, etc.

Blair Flowers advised that Machar Council would like to discuss the Tanker further.  

2015-08
Sewell/Flowers

That the South River – Machar Committee does hereby recommend that Councils support Fire Committee motion 2015-06.

CARRIED
5.
Adjournment


2015-09
Sewell/Flowers

That the South River – Machar Committee does hereby agree to be adjourned to meet again on February 3, 2015 at 7:00 p.m. at the Fire Hall in South River or at the call of the Chair.
CARRIED

_________________________________

______________________________

Les Mahon, Chairperson



Skye Buchanan, Secretary
